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Ref: 24OIA1391 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] [IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

15 November 2023 

Dear

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 17 October 2023. You requested the following (numbered for ease of response): 

1. The number of staff attending diversity, rainbow or inclusivity training, per
training organisation, per financial year.

2. The amount spent on this training per organisation, per financial year.
3. Additionally, the names of the training programs.

Diversity, equity and inclusion at Inland Revenue 

Inland Revenue’s approach to diversity and inclusion in the workplace supports the 
organisation to source, recruit and develop an inclusive workforce representative of the 
customers it serves. To do that, Inland Revenue needs an inclusive culture where people 
from all walks of life can achieve their full potential. The Rainbow Tick accreditation 
supports these goals by ensuring Inland Revenue is a safe organisation for members of 
the LGBTTQIA+ community. 

Rainbow Tick certification 

As set out on Rainbow Tick’s website (rainbowtick.nz/#offer), its certification process 
evaluates an organisation’s level of LGBTTQIA+ inclusion in the following five areas: 

• Policies
• Staff Training
• Staff Engagement & Support
• External Engagement
• Monitoring

Inland Revenue had updated its policies and processes across these areas of evaluation 
before it sought certification from Rainbow Tick. In response to the evaluation, Inland 
Revenue supplied examples of various policies, guidelines, and documents to support how 
LGBTTQIA+ inclusion fits into each of these areas. As part of Inland Revenue’s response to 
the evaluation, were references to individuals’ success stories, internal communication, 
and Inland Revenue’s internal websites. 

To achieve the Rainbow Tick, the Rainbow Tick Organisation provides training sessions 
within the organisation. This training is the intellectual property of Rainbow Tick and there 
are no extra costs involved to receive this training. The IR He Toa Takatini Rainbow 
Network also offers free short training for managers on Rainbow matters however this 
number of attendees and dates of session is not tracked so is not included in the data 
below.  

Mana Āki 

Mana Āki, an online module focused in reflecting how staff think about and interact with 
fellow staff and customers from different cultures and in exploring what it means to act in 
a way that empowers people from all cultures, developed by the Ministry of Business, 
Innovation and Employment (MBIE), has been provided to Inland Revenue at no cost. 
Inland Revenue has offered the Mana Āki online module to its staff since May 2021.  

 

 






